www.saskatoon.ca tel (306) 975.3240 fax (306) 975.2784

April 6, 2022

City Clerk

Dear City Clerk:

Comprehensive Review of the Zoning Bylaw - Child Care and Adult Day Care Re: Facilities [File No. CK 4350-70]

The Municipal Planning Commission, at its meeting held on March 29, 2022, considered the attached report of the Administration with respect to the comprehensive review of the Zoning Bylaw regarding child care and adult day care facilities.

No concerns were expressed. Following review of the matter, the Commission is supporting the following recommendation and is submitted for City Council's consideration:

That the proposed amendments to Bylaw No. 8770, Zoning Bylaw, 2009, for Family Child Care Homes, Child Care Centres, Pre-schools and Adult Day Cares as outlined in the report of the General Manager, Community Services Division dated March 29, 2022, be approved.

The Commission respectfully requests that the above be considered by City Council at the time of the public hearing.

Yours truly,

Janice Hudson Committee Assistant **Municipal Planning Commission** 

## Attachment

Report of the General Manager, Community Services Division, dated March 29, 2022

CC: Josh Delainey, MPC Chair General Manager, Community Services Division